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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Lori Boyer, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION MINUTES-approved
Wednesday, March 14, 2018
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order on Wednesday, March 14, 2018, at 9:31 A.M., in the Council Chamber, by the Chair, Council Member Lori Boyer.

In attendance:  Council Members Lori Boyer (Chair), Al Ferraro (Vice Chair), Aaron Bowman, Garrett Barket, Robert Birtalan, Matt Brockelman, Jill D. Haskell, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Steve Swann, Marshall Adkison, Ex-Officio, Michelle Tappouni, Ex-Officio; Commissioners Lindsey Brock, Jed Davis, Steven Davis and State Representative Jason Fischer were excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston,; Dr. Quinton White, Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University; Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator/Harbor Master; Jessica Matthews, Legislative Supervisor, Mia Richardson, Legislative Assistant, John J. Jackson, Research Assistant.

The Commission voted to approve the minutes for its February 14, 2018 meeting, as distributed.

In a Task Assignment Update, Commissioner Raymond Pringle, reported that he had had discussions with staff at Brooks Rehabilitation, Kevin McDaniel, the City’s Disabled Services Division, Neighborhood Department, and others, on a one-stop water sports facility for persons with a variety of disabilities. Brooks Rehab is ready to move forward with the idea.  The next step is identifying a sponsor for the facility, the thought being to line-up a business establishment that is linked with water sports.  The discussion also explored potential locations for a one-stop accessible water sports facility.  Mr. Pringle reported that there are 150,000 disabled persons in Duval Count, 18,000 of whom are in the school system.
Commissioner Garrett Barket provided an update on the work that he is undertaking to provide easily accessible boating information on the City website.  He has engaged in talks with the Tax Collector’s Office on the prospects of using that office to disseminate information to boaters in the County by mailing out a flyer in the registration renewal notices that are sent to boat owners.  He had distributed a written update on a website designed with the purpose of assisting boaters and others to find water-related activities in Jacksonville.
Commissioner Marshall Adkison reported on the work that is ongoing in assessing the feasibility of re-opening oyster beds.  All testing to date is positive.
Commissioner Steven Davis had staff distribute his update on the work that he and Brian Burket had been doing to determine how to construct a rubric for rating boat launches in the Jacksonville area that would be helpful for non-motorized craft.
Commissioner Steve Swann volunteered to assist with in-water signage and markers.

Commissioner Jill Haskell had distributed a memorandum sharing information on Jacksonville’s two boat shows and efforts underway to expand the Jacksonville Marine Association sponsored- Boat Show.

Next on the agenda was Dr. Gerard Pinto’s report on the 2017 Manatee Protection Plan Implementation Report.  At the Commission’s previous meeting, the Chair requested that the Commissioners carefully review the 2017 Manatee Protection Plan Implementation Report that Dr. Pinto had distributed in preparation for a recommendation that is required.  By a vote of 9-0, the Commission voted to recommend approval of the 2017 Manatee Protection Plan Implementation Report.
The Chair, Council Member Boyer, announced that she had met the previous week with the Sports and Entertainment Office on the possibility of modifying the Manatee Protection Plan to allow boating events on the river during a period in the course of the year when there were the least number of manatees in the river.  The Sports and Entertainment Office suggested that the Waterways Commission come up with recommendation on possible locations on the river and monitoring devices.
The Commission next considered waterways related legislation that was on the agenda.

Ed Lukacovic, Planner, Planning and Development Department, provided the Commission with a presentation and distributed material that explained Ordinance 2018-70, Transmitting a Proposed Large Scale FLUM Amend to 20130 Comp Plan at N/S Normandy Blvd S/S of Bicentennial Dr (53/84± Acres) – PBF to LDR – Saddle Brook Landings Annex, LLC. Dist 12.  Mr. Lukacovic explained that this was a transmittal ordinance and that, upon approval, would be forwarded to Tallahassee and then returned.  
Mr. Lukacovic explained what the proposed land-use amendment and development entail.

The site is located on the North side of Normandy Boulevard between Normandy Boulevard and Bicentennial Drive.  Yellow Water Creek on the site flows into Black Creek Drainage Basin and Black Creek drainage flows into the St. Johns River.  The current /proposed development would entail 269 dwelling units.  The wetland and 100 year flood plains area will be kept in conservation under the proposed plan and density concentration in the plan.
Christopher Bicho, representing the applicant, Saddle Brook Landing, LLC, joined Mr. Lukacovic in fielding questions about the Yellow Water Creek multi-family housing that would be developed on the site.

By a vote of 9-0, the Commission voted to recommend approval of Ordinance 2018-70.

The Commission next deliberated on Ordinance 2018-118, Approp $91,602.45 ($40,000 from Florida Inland Navigation Dist (FIND) & a City Match of $51,602.45 from Grant Capital Projs (Interest) to fund Design of Oak Harbor Ramp Dredge Projs…
Bob Skalitzky, Chief, Natural and Marine Resources, Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department, explained what the legislation entailed.  Commissioner Steve Swann explained that Oak Harbor had not been dredged in 30 years.

Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator, reported on the Hood Landing Boat Ramp repairs and enhancements; he explained the repair work that had been done on the boat ramp and improvements.
The Chair referenced a December FIND Subcommittee meeting, chaired by Council Member Aaron Bowman, that discussed funding the Hood Landing project.  It was decided to try and acquire funding from the Florida Boater Improvement Fund to complete the project rather than FIND funding in order to accelerate the completion of the project.  By a vote of 8-1 (Pringle), the Commission voted to recommend approval of Ordinance 2018-118.

The Commission subsequently voted 9-0 on a motion to have the Jacksonville Waterways Commission approve a resolution to the City Council that recommends enactment of an appropriation of funding to complete the Hood Landing Boat Ramp project.  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston will draft the resolution.

The Commission next heard a presentation on JEA Sewer System Hardening (System Resiliency Assessment) by Brian Roche, Vice President-General Manager, Water, Wastewater, Water Systems; Deryle Calhoun, Director, Water, Wastewater and Reuse Treatment,  assisted Mr. Roche in fielding questions,
JEA’s Framework to Resiliency Plan was established in 2016.  The JEA Sewer System’s Framework to Resiliency was created in the aftermath of Hurricane Matthew; it emanated from a Hurricane Matthew Assessment Report that addressed issues concerning widespread pump station failures. (The Governor issued a 90-Day Emergency Rule on public notices of pollution.)
Mr. Roche explained JEA’s elaborate system for sewer assessment and back-up power for pump stations.  Jacksonville has more pump stations than any other city in the country.

The utility has plans to review and improve functional emergency response procedures and fortify sanitary sewer power supply systems.  He explained JEA’s communication improvements and the utility’s partnership with the Florida Department of Environmental Protection regarding public notification of pollution.

The Chair, Council Member Boyer, asked Mr. Roche about Miller’s Creek, located in her district, and the issue of fecal coliform.   Roche referred the question to Melissa Long, Chief, Environmental Quality Division, and (COJ) Neighborhood Department.  Ms. Long indicated that her staff has been working very closely with JEA on fecal coliform issues in the County’s waterways.
Council Member Boyer provided the Commission with a presentation on McCoy’s Creek.

She explained that the area experiences extensive flooding.  There is a 10-year old stormwater mitigation strategy that entails two projects.  Ms. Boyer discussed the potential of McCoy’s’ s Creek for tourism and the economy in the area likening the potential of McCoy’s Creek with what has been done in San Antonio and the Atlanta Beltline.  In addition, she described the need to create a restoration plan for McCoy’s Creek.
In the St. Johns River Status Report on Water Quality and Manatees, Dr. White reported that the river’s water temperature has been low.  The levels of salinity have returned to normal; rainfall is below normal.  Dr. White indicated that the impact of Hurricane Irma is still prevalent with a lot of debris and dirt in the river; the levels of nutrients are high.  Dr. White explained that the lack of rain and the high level of nutrients in the river could cause algae blooms.

Dr. White reported that the final review and editing of the report of the Maritime Management Plan is underway.  He also reported that the recent manatee festival at the Jacksonville Zoo was a huge success.

Dr. Pinto reported that there have been 35 manatee deaths in Florida in 2018 largely as a result of cold weather that the state had incurred in winter months.  In our area, two manatee fatalities were reported, one in the river and one in the IntraCoastal Waterway, both cold stress related.  There have been four (4) manatee deaths in our area since the beginning of the year, 2 in January and 2 in February, all cold stress related.

In Public Comments, John Nooney noted that Ordinance 2018-122 (Auth Declaration of Restrictive Covenant with FDEP for Prpty known as S.t Johns Park on E/S of Riverplace Blvd, N of Wharfside Way…) had not been assigned to the Jacksonville Waterways Commission for its review.  The bill will be reviewed by F, NCSPHS, and TEU.  
Mr. Nooney also commented on the Greater Jacksonville Paddling Guide.

The Chair, Council Member Boyer, announced that at the next Waterways Commission meeting, the representatives of the Planning & Development Department and St. Johns River Water Management District will discuss wetland mitigation.

Council Member Aaron Bowman announced that FIND (Florida Inland Navigation District) Commissioners will be meeting in Duval County; a reception would be held for the public in Jacksonville Beach on Thursday evening, March 15, 2018.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:52 A. M.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729

April 11, 2018

Posted: 4:00 P.M.
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